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19th March 2020 

Lite Regal Education and Lite Regal Int. College 

 

Dear Parent and Students  

 

GENERAL 

 

Thank you all for your many messages over the last week and many suggestions. We are, as 
always, very grateful for your support, but apologise that the volume of correspondence has 
been huge, and by the time answers have been written, we have often been overtaken by 
events. We have attempted to prioritise queries, but I hope that you will understand if the 
responses have been slower and briefer than usual. 

 

As you may have heard from the Prime Minister’s statement, schools are to close in the UK 

on Friday, 20th March. At our meeting this afternoon, our staff have requested that we 

continue teaching, albeit remotely. 

 

The Prime Minister has stated that we should continue to welcome children of key workers 

and vulnerable children to School.  

  

REMOTE LEARNING AND WORKING 

 

As you may have heard from the Prime Minister’s statement, schools are to close in the UK 

on Friday, 20th March. We have in line with other schools and colleges moved to e-learning 
and online learning effective from Friday 20st March 2020. Our Staff have been well briefed on 
online and remote learning procedures as this has been anticipated. 

At this stage, we anticipate Remote Working and Learning to continue and until further notice 
and at least until Friday April 17th 2020. 

 

We always and will continue to monitor the UK GOV and UK PUBLIC HEALTH 
recommendation and guidelines as to the future opening of the School. 

 

PUBLIC EXAMINATIONS AND UNIVERSITY OFFERS 
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The Prime Minister has stated that examinations will not take place in the Summer 2020, but 

would urge parents and Students not to speculate about what will happen about grades until 
we have had official information from OFQUAL and from the Universities regarding University 

places. I fully understand the anxiety surrounding examinations and University offers, but I 

urge students to keep calm – I have every confidence that the situation will be 

resolved satisfactorily in due course. 

 

I have received the following from OFQUAL. 

‘We welcome the certainty that the Secretary of State’s decision not to hold exams this 

summer provides in these challenging circumstances. We will now work urgently with the 

Department for Education to work through the detail of this decision and to provide more 

information as soon as possible.’ 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/coronavirus-a-further-statement 

 

TOMORROW 

 

As the school will close tomorrow we also urge all students should also use the opportunity to 
ensure that they are fully ready to embrace Remote Learning.  

 

FUTURE 

 

We will continue to operate as normally as possible but remotely and online. We will have key 
staff members to answer important emails and continue the administration of the School in the 
near future and throughout the Easter holidays all will working remotely. The A Level and 
GCSE revision classes that occur over the Easter will continue as per the other courses 
through online and e-learning and be administered by our A Level and GCSE staff members. 
The Internships and in particular the Medical Internships have been postphoned until further 
notice on the advice of the Medical Doctors and Internship team. 

 

Best wishes and warm regards  

 

Mr Milan Lebloch 

Principal 

BSc (Hons). MSc 
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